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A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER TO NEGOTIATE A 

CONTRACT WITH D2C ARCHITECTS, INC. FOR THE ARCHITECTURAL AND 

ENGINEERING PROFESSIONAL SERVICES FOR THE DESIGN OF THE POLICE 

DEPARTMENT SUBSTATION LOCATED AT THE NORTHEAST CORNER OF E. 

104TH AVE. AND POTOMAC STREET

Summary & Background 

The purpose of this resolution is to authorize the City Manager to negotiate a contract 

with D2C Architects, Inc. for the architectural and engineering professional services for 

design of the Police Department (PD) Substation located at the northeast corner of E. 

104th Avenue and Potomac Street.

The City currently is operating the northern range Police Substation located at 18240 

E. 104th Avenue, which is a store front leased space in a strip shopping center. The 

leased space is not enough area to efficiently and effectively operate a substation in 

the growing north range.

City Council approved funds for the design and construction of a new PD Substation 

mid-year 2022. Property was purchased in the summer of 2023 at the northeast 

corner of E. 104th Avenue and Potomac Street for the PD Substation site (see Project 

Map).

Work began last summer to clean up the property and demolish the existing 

structures.  Asbestos had to be removed from the home prior to the demolition. After 

demolition of the structures, the next step is to begin the design of the new PD 

Substation.

A Request for Proposals (RFP) was advertised in August 2023 for firms interested in 

providing architectural and engineering professional services for the design of the PD 

Substation. A staff selection committee ranked the proposals and D2C Architects, Inc. 

was unanimously selected by the committee.

The PD Substation is estimated to be 25,000 - 30,000 square feet. The structure will 

be designed to meet the current and future needs of the Police Department. A 

community space in addition to office, training, and professional development spaces 

for Police Department staff, is planned to be included in the design. The design is 

anticipated to be complete by December 31, 2025.
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Staff Responsible (Department Head): Jeffery Maxwell, Assistant City Manager and 

Shawn Poe, PE, CFM, City Engineer

Staff Presenting: Jeffery Maxwell, Assistant City Manager and Shawn Poe, PE, CFM, 

City Engineer

Financial Impact: The estimated total of this design contract is $900,000 .

Funding Source: This design contract will be funded from the CIP budget.

Staff Recommendation: Approve a resolution authorizing the City Manager to 

negotiate a contract with D2C Architects, Inc. for the architectural and engineering 

professional services for the design of the Police Department Substation located at the 

northeast corner of E. 104th Avenue and Potomac Street.

Suggested Motion: Motion to approve a resolution authorizing the City Manager to 

negotiate a contract with D2C Architects, Inc. for the architectural and engineering 

professional services for the design of the Police Department Substation located at the 

northeast corner of E. 104th Avenue and Potomac Street0
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